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Notice of Ex Parte Contact 

Records Department: All Parties in Case No. T0-2000-374 
All Commissioners 

Chair Sheila LumpeJot; 

May 1, 2000 

On April 27, 2000, I received a phone call from Annette Morgan, Kansas City. She agrees with 
editorial in Kansas City Star that there should be a geographical split instead of an overlay to fix the 
area code problem. The Commission is currently considering the same issues as to those set out in 
this document in Case No. T0-2000-374. The Commission is bound by the same ex parte rule as 
a court oflaw. 

Pursuant to 4 CSR 240-4.020( 4) it is improper for any person to attempt to sway the judgement of 
the Commission by undertaking, directly or indirectly, outside the hearing process, to bring pressure 
or influence to bear upon the Commission, or the Regulatory Law Judge assigned to the proceeding. 

Whenever such contact might occur 4 CSR 240-4.020(a) states: as ex parte communications (either 
oral or wtitten) may occur inadvertently, any member of the Commission or Regulatory Law Judge 
who received the communication shall immediately prepare a written report concerning the 
communication and submit it to the Chair and each member of the Commission. The report shall 
identify the person(s) who participated in the ex parte communication, the circumstances which 
resulted in the communication, the substance of the communication, and the relationship of the 
communication to a particular matter at issue before the Commission. 

Therefore, out of an abundance of caution, I think it appropriate to submit this notice of ex parte 
contact pursuant to the standards set out in the rules cited above. This will ensure that any party to 
this case will have notice of the attached infonnation and a full and fair opportunity to respond to 
the comments contained therein. 

cc: Executive Director 
Secretary/ChiefRegulatmy Law Judge 
General Counsel 


